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PRESS RELEASE 
December 2, 2020 

 

Delhi, NY – On Wednesday morning, December 2nd, 2020 Delaware County Sheriff’s 

Deputies were dispatched by 911 to respond to a report of a tractor trailer roll over on 

County Highway 16 in the Town of Delhi. 

 

Upon arrival of Deputies, it was determined that a pick-up truck and flatbed trailer  

carrying a farm tractor had over turned while navigating a sharp curvature in the 

roadway. The driver, identified as Donald A. Hebbard, age 76, of Franklin, NY was not 

injured during the course of the accident.  As a result of the accident, diesel fuel was 

spilled from the farm tractor onto the roadway and adjacent areas.  The NYS Department 

of Environmental Conservation Spill Team was contacted and responded to the scene for 

evaluation and clean-up. 

 

Deputies were assisted on scene by the Delhi Fire Department, Treadwell Fire 

Department, Walton EMS, and Delaware County DPW. Gerster’s Towing was 

dispatched and removed the trailer and farm tractor.  

 

Hebbard was subsequently issued a traffic ticket for speed not reasonable and prudent as 

a result of the accident. 

 


